
Alaska Board of Fisheries 

Board Support Section 

P.O. Box 115526 

Juneau, Alaska 99811-5526 

Subject: Letter of Support for Proposal 282 

Dear Chairman and Board Members, 

3/10/2022 

It is well known that the fish caught in the Chignik River are some of the finest in the state of Alaska. In 

the last 4 years the early run sockeye escapement goals have not been met. That is the lowest level of 

escapement have not been met. In 2020 the unthinkable happened that the entire run failed. That not 

one fisherman was allowed to catch one single fish. NONE! The City of Chignik depends on fish revenue 

either from a landing tax or a processing tax to survive. For this to happen there must be fish to catch, 

and for there to be fish to catch they must make it to the river to spawn. With the fisheries on both sides 

of Chignik fishing the fish can not get back to where they were spawned. 

Proposal 282 is a reasonable solution to help to try to reach the goal of the fish returning to the river. It 

is to the benefit of all parties concerned that this valuable resource is preserved for everyone. Without 

this resource the City of Chignik can not survive. 

With consideration to the residents of the City of Chignik, the Chignik permit holders and nature itself 

we would ask the board to approve Proposal 282 for the survival of this valuable natural resource. 

Sincerely, 

Robert Carpenter 

Mayor, City of Chignik 
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Alaska Board of Fisheries 

Board Support Section 

P.O. Box 115526 

Juneau, Alaska 99811-5526 

Subject: Letter of Support for Proposal 282 

Dear Chairman and Board Members, 

March 9, 2022 

Exceptionally low returns of Chignik sockeye, in particular Black Lake sockeye, between 2018 and 2021 

have prompted state and federal managers to restrict commercial fishing opportunity, and place limits 

on subsistence harvest opportunity in the Chignik waters. These restrictions have been a concerted 

effort to conserve the runs, but at this time, additional action is required to ensure the sustainability of 

this vital resource. 

Fishermen in the Chignik Area have adapted to many changes in resource abundance and marketability 

over the years. They have seen the development and subsequent closures of once profitable and 

abundant King and Tanner crab fisheries, shrimp, and herring fisheries, as well as the privatization of the 

halibut fisheries which left many in the local villagers without meaningful quota. While the opportunity 

to participate in these other fisheries locally is virtually no longer available, save for the occasional 

Tanner crab opening, the Sockeye Salmon fishery has remained as the staple that ties the subsistence 

and market economies together. It is also at the core of maintaining cultural, familial, and community 

well-being. 

We must provide additional time in the travel corridor for the salmon migration to the Chignik 

watershed. Proposal 282 will do that by instituting a balanced burden of conservation while maintaining 

a commercial salmon harvest in the Shumagin and Dolgoi Areas. 

Sincerely, 
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this vital resource. 

Fishermen in the Chignik Area have adapted to many changes in resource abundance and marketability 

over the years. They have seen the development and subsequent closures of once profitable and 

abundant King and Tanner crab fisheries, shrimp, and herring fisheries, as well as the privatization of the 

halibut fisheries which left many in the local villagers without meaningful quota. While the opportunity 

to participate in these other fisheries locally is virtually no longer available, save for the occasional 

Tanner crab opening, the Sockeye Salmon fishery has remained as the staple that ties the subsistence 

and market economies together. It is also at the core of maintaining cultural, familial, and community 

well-being. 

We must provide additional time in the travel corridor for the salmon migration to the Chignik 

watershed. Proposal 282 will do that by instituting a balanced burden of conservation while maintaining 

a commercial salmon harvest in the Shumagin and Dolgoi Areas. 

Sincerely, 

RC007



Alaska Board of Fisheries 

Board Support Section 

P.O. Box 115526 

Juneau, Alaska 99811-5526 

Subject: Letter of Support for Proposal 282 

Dear Chairman and Board Members, 

March 9, 2022 

Exceptionally low returns of Chignik sockeye, in particular Black Lake sockeye, between 2018 and 2021 

have prompted state and federal managers to restrict commercial fishing opportunity, and place limits 

on subsistence harvest opportunity in the Chignik waters. These restrictions have been a concerted 

effort to conserve the runs, but at this time, additional action is required to ensure the sustainability of 

this vital resource. 

Fishermen in the Chignik Area have adapted to many changes in resource abundance and marketability 

over the years. They have seen the development and subsequent closures of once profitable and 

abundant King and Tanner crab fisheries, shrimp, and herring fisheries, as well as the privatization of the 

halibut fisheries which left many in the local villagers without meaningful quota. While the opportunity 

to participate in these other fisheries locally is virtually no longer available, save for the occasional 

Tanner crab opening, the Sockeye Salmon fishery has remained as the staple that ties the subsistence 

and market economies together. It is also at the core of maintaining cultural, familial, and community 

well-being. 

We must provide additional time in the travel corridor for the salmon migration to the Chignik 

watershed. Proposal 282 will do that by instituting a balanced burden of conservation while maintaining 

a commercial salmon harvest in the Shumagin and Dolgoi Areas. 

Sincerely, 

RC007



Alaska Board of Fisheries 

Board Support Section 

P.O. Box 115526 

Juneau, Alaska 99811-5526 

Subject: Support Proposal 282 

Dear Alaska Board of Fisheries, 

February 2022 

I live in Chignik Bay and everyone in our community is dependent on salmon fishing. Our salmon runs 

are essential for subsistence and commercial fishing. The mainstay of our economy is our two sockeye 

runs which have gone from historically strong to now weak especially the early run which has not even 

reached the lower end of its escapement goal since 2017. 

Passing proposal 282 is important to Chignik as it calls for Shumagins and Dolgoi fishing areas to assist in 

our early run reaching escapement. At this time, I think it's reasonable because Chignik-bound sockeye 

are caught in both areas, and the burden of conservation should recognize that our early run has not 

reached the lower end of escapement goals since 2017. 

While Chignik communities have small representation, we need you to help protect our sockeye run. 

Please make conservation of our early sockeye run a priority by passing proposal 282. 

Thank you, 
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Board Support Section 
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Juneau, Alaska 99811-5526 
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.A.la:;<:a 3o:ird of F,:;henes 

Board Support Section 

P.O. Box 115526 

Juneau, Ala5ka 99811-5526 

Subject: Support Proposal 282 

Dea, Ala;ka Board of Fi;heries, 

February 2022 

I live in Chignik Bay and everyone in our community is dependent on salmon fishing. Our salmon runs 

are essential for subsistence and commercial fishing. The mainstay of our economy is our two sockeye 

runs which have gone from historically strong to now weak especially the early run which has not even 

reached the lower end of its escapement goal since 2017. 

Passing proposal 282 is important to Chignik as it calls for Shumagins and Dolgoi fishing areas to assist in 

our early run reaching escapement. At this time, I think it's reasonable because Chignik-bound sockeye 

are caught in both areas, and the burden of conservation should recognize that our early run has not 

reached the lower end of escapement goals since 2017. 

While Chignik communities have small representation, we need you to help protect our sockeye run. 

Please make conservation of our early sockeye run a priority by passing proposal 282. 

Thank you, 

Po�;�;c

U'L; :11v1/< , 
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Dear Alaska Board of Fisheries, 

February 2022 

I live in Chignik Bay and everyone in our community is dependent on salmon fishing. Our salmon runs 

are essential for subsistence and commercial fishing. The mainstay of our economy is our two sockeye 

runs which have gone from historically strong to now weak especially the early run which has not even 

reached the lower end of its escapement goal since 2017. 
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reached the lower end of escapement goals since 2017. 

While Chignik communities have small representation, we need you to help protect our sockeye run. 

Please make conservation of our early sockeye run a priority by passing proposal 282. 

Thank you, 

RC007



Alaska Board of Fisheries 

Board Support Section 

P.O. Box 115526 

Juneau, Alaska 99811-5526 

Subject: Support Proposal 282 

Dear Alaska Board of Fisheries, 

February 2022 

I live in Chignik Bay and everyone in our community is dependent on salmon fishing. Our salmon runs 

are essential for subsistence and commercial fishing. The mainstay of our economy is our two sockeye 

runs which have gone from historically strong to now weak especially the early run which has not even 

reached the lower end of its escapement goal since 2017. 

Passing proposal 282 is important to Chignik as it calls for Shumagins and Dolgoi fishing areas to assist in 

our early run reaching escapement. At this time, I think it's reasonable because Chignik-bound sockeye 
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